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Letter from the Principal
Dear Parents,

Thank you for your patience with us this summer as the District has made plans for the most
appropriate way to begin the school year. I know that you have had to make some very di�cult
decisions as a family as to whether to choose the Virtual Academy or in-person instruction. Whatever
your choice, I want you to know that WMS staff is looking forward to working with you and getting to
know your child. Our goal for this year is to be challenging and rewarding for your child. We look
forward to working closely with you to help your child be successful. Please contact your child’s
teachers, counselor, or principal with any questions and concerns that come up during the course of
the school year.

There are some signi�cant changes to this school year that I will be communicating throughout this
newsletter. WMS staff and I will be creating a video that we will share with you before the beginning of
the school year to share helpful information for both parents and students.

Dr. Kelly Mantz,
Principal

Wentzville Middle School



Cara Ayers - Speech-Language Pathologist
Alyssa Carr - Family and Consumer Science
Christine Crane - ELA/SS 7C
Ryan Cross - PE
Brendan David - Math 8B
Holly Davie - Pysch Examiner
Monica Gillespie - Special Education
Kristine Hilgenbrink - Counselor
Rebecca Jennings - Foreign Language (French)
Jeremy Opfer - PE
Tammi Ostrander - Special Education
Neil Schutte - Special Education

LOCKER DAYS
Unfortunately, we will not be able to host our normal Locker Day this school year. You and your child
will be able to log on to the parent and student portal on August 18, to see their team and classes at
that time.
We will be sending home a video at a later date that shows various important parts of our campus and
our school building for both parent and student use. WMS staff will be well prepared to help all
students transition and to navigate the building.

LOCKERS
Students will not be assigned lockers for the upcoming school year and will, instead, be asked to carry
their supplies with them throughout the school day in their backpacks.

MASKS
All staff and students will be required to wear a mask on buses and during the school day. Teachers
will let students know if appropriate social distancing is possible in the classroom, and students will be
allowed to take their masks off when they are in the cafeteria.



STUDENT CHROMEBOOKS
New eighth grade students and all seventh grade students will receive a Chromebook for the 20-21
school year. Returning students should still have the device issued to them last year. Be on the lookout
for an important email soon that will inform you about signing the electronic acceptable use policy and
optional device insurance. We will also have a plan at a later date to get devices to students in our
Virtual Academy.

SCHOOL SUPPLIES
The district school supply list for middle school students is posted on the district webpage for your
convenience and is accessible through this link:
https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/cms/lib/MO02202303/Centricity/Domain/108/2020-
2021%20Middle%20School%20Supply%20List.pdf
At the bottom of the list, it states, “There may be up to $10 in additional supplies needed. Speci�cs will
be communicated through your child's team.” Plan to receive this additional information from your
child’s team teacher.
Also, many of the items marked as collected and shared will now be for individual school use only.
Exceptions would be facial tissue, hand sanitizer, and sanitizing wipes.

WATER BOTTLES
WMS students will be allowed to carry water bottles, as drinking fountains will be off-limits. Water
bottle �llers will be installed in each hallway, but are not in place yet. We ask that all students come to
school with their �lled water bottles, labeled with their name. Soda, Gatorade, Powerade, �avor-adds,
etc. are not acceptable as their spills will cause unnecessary cleaning problems for our staff.
Teachers will be provided with paper cups that they can provide to students to use if they do not have
a water bottle.

CELL PHONES
Electronic devices should not be seen or heard from the time students enter the school building until
they exit for the end of the day. They should be turned off and remain stored securely in backpacks.

ARRIVAL TO SCHOOL
Buses will unload and doors will be opened for student entry at 7:10 AM.
Any students who arrive at school before 7:10 AM will be asked to enter and stay in our school lobby
and will be required to wear their masks.
Once students enter the building they have the option of proceeding to the cafeteria to eat breakfast
or directly to their �rst core classroom.

DRESSING OUT FOR PE
Locker rooms will not be utilized for at least the beginning of the school year and students will not be
required to dress out for physical education. They should plan to have appropriate footwear and
clothing for physical education on the days they have that class.

OPEN HOUSE
Open House this year will be held virtually. The date is Wednesday, September 9. We will send more
details about this event as they become available.

WHERE TO FIND MORE INFORMATION...
2020 Academic Calendar
WSD Website

https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/cms/lib/MO02202303/Centricity/Domain/108/2020-2021%20Middle%20School%20Supply%20List.pdf
https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/cms/lib/MO02202303/Centricity/Domain/97/2020-2021%20Academic%20Calendar%20Final%20with%20Late%20Starts%20approved%205.21.20.pdf
https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/Domain/4


Roadmap to Re-Opening
COVID-19 Update
WMS Website
How to update Parent Contact Information on Parent Portal

SCHOOL PICTURES
Our originally scheduled picture date is being rescheduled so that our AA day, BB day, and Virtual
Academy students will all have the opportunity to be photographed. We will update you on the dates
and times as soon as we have con�rmed schedules.

REMINDER:

https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/Page/9642
https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/Page/9642
https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/site/Default.aspx?PageID=39
https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/domain/99


Eighth Grade Students that have not provided documentation on required immunizations WILL NOT
be able to begin the school year on time.

The District is providing an alternative to the Back to School Fair this year and hosting a school supply
distribution event on Saturday at Liberty High School

VISITORS

https://www.wentzville.k12.mo.us/site/default.aspx?PageType=3&DomainID=88&ModuleInstanceID=2347&ViewID=6446EE88-D30C-497E-9316-3F8874B3E108&RenderLoc=0&FlexDataID=16598&PageID=253


At this time WMS will be limiting our visitors to those who have appointments for meetings. We are
also requesting that students bring their lunches to school with them and that parents do not drop
these items off during the school day. 



PTA News

Do you want to take a more active role in the PTA this year? We are
looking for people to join our executive board and committees for the
next school year! If you are interested in learning more about available
options, please email us at wentzvillemiddleschoolpta@gmail.com.

Thank you for supporting your PTA. We appreciate you. 

Executive Board
President OPEN
Vice President Kim Trennepohl ktrennepohl5@gmail.com 765-623-8114
Treasurer Dawn Peters dawnpeters76@gmail.com 636-346-2114
Secretary Katie Dreyer katiedreyer@centurylink.net 314-606-7924

mailto:wentzvillemiddleschoolpta@gmail.com
mailto:ktrennepohl5@gmail.com
mailto:dawnpeters76@gmail.com
mailto:katiedreyer@centurylink.net
https://s.smore.com/u/bf17eef6ed27edd0b88e6a20e7d3150c.jpg


Committees
Basketball Concessions Sarah Angleton psangle10@hotmail.com 309-258-6431
Box Tops Sarah Brogdin sarahb0778@hotmail.com 316-258-7119
Communications Shara Kuehl sharakuehl@hotmail.com 314-740-1179
Fundraising Dawn Peters dawnpeters76@gmail.com 636-346-2114
Membership Dawn Peters dawnpeters76@gmail.com 636-346-2114
Teacher Appreciation Kim Trennepohl ktrennepohl5@gmail.com 765-623-8114 and
Dawn Peters dawnpeters76@gmail.com 636-346-2114
Social Committee Kim Trennepohl ktrennepohl5@gmail.com 765-623-8114
Spiritwear Lara Heike laraheike@charter.net 314-550-0792

Email wentzvillemiddleschoolpta@gmail.com

PLEASE LIKE US ON FACEBOOK-Wentzville Middle PTA
FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM-wentzvillemiddlepta and TWITTER-@WMS_PTA

Spirit wear is coming and will
be available to order online!

Stay tuned for information
on our upcoming jBloom
Fundraiser!

Upcoming Dates
August 24
FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL AA Students

August 26
Virtual Learning Hours 1, 2, and 3

August 27
FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL BB Students

September 2
Virtual Learning Hours 4, 5, and 6

September 9
Virtual Learning Hours 1, 2, and 3

September 16
Virtual Learning Hours 4 5 and 6
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September 23
Virtual Learning Hours 1, 2, and 3

September 30
Virtual Learning Hours 4, 5, and 6

Learning Today, Leading Tomorrow
Wentzville R-IV School District Values

Learning - Equipping students, staff and community to apply skills and knowledge necessary to excel
in a changing world.

Community - Respecting the stakeholders' perspectives with honesty and transparency as we create a
world class educational system.

Excellence - Fostering a culture which supports the highest level of individual success.

Integrity - Dedicating ourselves to making courageous decisions and providing resources for the
continuous improvement of the Wentzville School District

Our vision for Wentzville Middle School is for all students to be successful independent thinkers
who are con�dent and intrinsically motivated for success.

Our learning community will work collaboratively to create a safe, welcoming, and connected
learning environment that both nurture and challenge students to excel academically.

SCHOOL HOURS 7:30 AM — 2:30 PM
OFFICE HOURS 7:00 AM — 3:30 PM

LUNCH SCHEDULE
7B, 7C, and 7G 10:15 AM -10:40 AM
8B, 8C and 8W 10:50 AM -11:15 AM
7R and 7M 11:20 AM -11:45 AM
8P and 8S 11:50 AM -12:15 PM



@WMSDrMantz

Wentzville Middle School

Dr. Kelly Mantz, Principal
(636)327-3815 Ext. 31224

Assistant Principals

7th Grade Kenneth Kasten, Ext. 31226
8th Grade Kaitlin McElfresh, Ext. 31228

Counselors
Last names beginning with A-GL Renee Kalutzer, Ext. 31243
Last namse beginning with GM-PER Kristine Hilgenbrink, Ext. 31245
Last names beginning PES-Z Kaycee Dragone, Ext 31230
Educational Support Counselor Michael Barclay, Ext 31239

405 Campus Drive, Wentzville, … kellymantz@wsdr4.org

(636)327-3815 wentzville.k12.mo.us

http://www.twitter.com/@WMSDrMantz
https://s.smore.com/u/abb90a1e7cace1b62f956382e5efa825.jpg
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=405%20Campus%20Drive%2C%20Wentzville%2C%20MO%2C%20USA&hl=en
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